
Town of Chatham 
December 2,2021 
Attendance: Tricia Pitman, William Briggs, Riley Pitman, Bert Weiss 
 
Minutes to November, 2021 meeting approved as written. 
Signed vouchers. 
Contract with Rod Wood for assessing work was approved by the 
Department of Revenue. The signed copy will be sent to Rod Wood. He 
will forward a copy to the DRA. 
There was a Lien put on the property owned by Richard Mardigian. It 
was put on the property before he took possession of it. The lien was 
never removed. The Mardigian’s are preparing to sell the property. The 
title company would like the lien removed. The Selectmen will look into 
whether or not the lien should be removed and how to go about doing 
that. 
Jason Eastman got the paperwork submitted to receive the grant 
money. We received word that it was submitted. 
The town will purchase a lap top in 2022 to use to access the Carroll 
County Registry of Deeds. The program that they use to run the website 
causes the Motor Vehicle program to not work. 
Bert Weiss attended the meeting to discuss progress with broadband. A 
person from Denmark was supposed to attend but was not able to. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
  
 


